February 2011

Crankshaft Journal

The News Letter of the Central Fraser Valley Chapter of the Vintage Car Club of Canada



Minutes for the February 2, 2011

General Meeting of the

Central Fraser Valley Chapter of the VCCC

Meeting began at 7:35 P. M., chaired by President Gordon Taylor.

New Vehicles: Fraser and Dorothy Field have acquired another ambulance, this being a 1948 G. M. Product, and Ivan Catchpaw has purchased a 1966 Dodge Charger.

Guests: Casey Van Gool who has a Model A Ford.

Minutes: moved by Ivan Catchpaw and seconded by Mike Doyle to approve the minutes from last month's meeting as circulated, carried.

Treasurer's Report: Cindy Ouimet and Millie Doyle gave the report.

Millie also reported that she and Don Warren presented a cheque to the Variety Club for \$1700, being a donation from Old Car Sunday in the Park. The presentation will be shown on television Feb. 13 between 10 - 12 A. M. Millie also stated Don Warren put out a challenge to other members of the VCCC to donate to the Variety Club.

Club signing officers: Moved By Jeanette Wright and seconded by Kathy Nicolette that Millie Doyle be added as a signing officer, carried.

Correspondence: A and W coupons, KMS catalog, thank you card from Erik Lindberg and a thank you card from Tabor Home.

Henry Lehn asked Leroy Clingwall to thank the club and members for flowers, cards and phone calls he has received.

Five year bars were given out to members who have been in the club for 5 years. 1 Governor bar, 2 Past President bar and 1 President bar were also given out.

The APRIL meeting will be held on the SECOND Wednesday instead of the first for April only.

Some discussion about summer meetings which will be discussed further, one suggestion was to have a social gathering at Hougen Park.

Gordon also reminded members to check that cars listed in the Roster are correct.

Membership: Rick Unger reminded everyone to renew before the end of February to be included in the Roster. The Chapter has 75 members to date.

Name Tag Draw: \$10 - won by George Coupland - absent.

Rick will have a report on our point system at KMS Tools next meeting.

Governor's Report: next meeting is in April.

50/50 Draw: \$68.50 - won by Peter Ouimet.

Linda Mills had a book available for members to borrow called "Follow Your Dreams" which she recommended people read which she had received from Mike Strachan.

Ray and Linda Lamb volunteered to co-ordinate a meeting with members who had volunteered to assist with entertainment and events.

Frank Nicolette said the Can-Am Tour will be held in Abbotsford on Sept. 17 - 18. And he was looking for ideas in how the club could participate/ host the tour. The tour is looking for a parking area close to the Super 8 Motel for trailers and tow vehicles.

Gordon Taylor reported he had received information that Leo Vitick had passed away in December and our condolences go out to the family.

Richard Heyman has been in contact with the National Web Master - Richard said if you wished to have pictures etc. posted on the web to forward items to him and he would take car of them.

To-night's guest speaker was Ricardo Sestito who is involved with many organizations relating to the old car hobby. Ricardo is Chairman of the SVA, involved with the World of Wheels car show, involved with the Langley Cruise In and an insurance broker who handles Haggerty Insurance for collector vehicles.

Ricardo gave an outline of each of the above and told what each group is doing to help the old car hobby. Ricardo answered many questions which was very helpful to many members.

There are 18 vehicles from our club being shown at the World of Wheels show at Tradex.

Ken Pasaluko thanked John Jackman for all the work he has done for the club arranging events and the World of Wheels club display.

Linda Lamb - lady's breakfast will be held Wednesday Feb.16, at the ABC restaurant (corner of Marshall and Clearbrook Roads) at 9:30 A. M.

Leroy Clingwall will have the usual men's coffee the same day and time at 2048 Orchard Drive.

Frank Nicolette had some Big Valley jokes.

Kathy and Frank Nicolette thanked the club for awarding the Governor's Award to them for last year.

Ray Woodman had some shop manuals for various vehicles - free to members.

Jeanette Wright thanked everyone for their cards, calls and visits to Joe while he was recuperating from his recent back surgery.

Jeanette Wright moved for adjournment at 8:45 P.M., carried.

Respectfully submitted by Leroy Clingwall, secretary.

Good and Welfare

TOOLS or EXPERTISE you would be

willing to share with other club members

Name	Phone	Tools or Expertise	
Leroy Clingwall	604-859-4537	Adjustable Reemers 3/8 to 1inch, engine stand, engine hoist, various pullers	
BobFerenci	604-615-1908	Rear Caliper Retractor Kit	
Ron Eyben	604-850-3726	Commercial Sewing Machine Glass Expertise	
Rick Unger	604-854-3584	Coil Spring Compressor	
Earl Smith	604-864-9849	Hollander Interchange Book 1954 to 1966	

Needs and Leads

Date Feb, 2011

Name	Phone	Item	For Sale	Wanted
John	604-996-	1950 GMC Hood	Х	
Jackman	5646			
Ken	604-853-	5 only used 5.50x19 inch tires	X	
Pasaluko	1747			
Dave	604-854-	1989 GMC Pick Up customized	X	
Penner	6393			
Willie	604-881-	1949 Ford PU front fenders & hood	X	
Wright	6074			
Joe Wright	604-534-	1949 - 50 Chev. Doors, hood, rims, front	X	
	1138	bumper		
Linda Mills	604-870-	1966 Chev 2 Nova	Х	
	9094			

Up Coming Events

Ladies Breakfast

Wednesday February 16th at the ABC Restaurant, 32080 Marshal Road at 9:30 AM, hope to see you there. Phone Linda Lamb at 604-857-5018 if you have any questions.

Mens Coffee

Leroy's house... February 16th at 10AM

World of Wheels......Tradex......February 25th to 27th, our club has 16 cars entered

The Harrison Auto Events list is available at http://www.autoeventlist.com

RENO HOT AUGUST NITES TRIP

(with the Central Fraser Valley Vintage Car Club)

During Hot August Nights, cars are "cherry" and cruisin' is "too cool." More than 800,000 people flock to the Event where cars are the stars and rock 'n roll rules through dozens of concerts, controlled cruises, show-n-shines, a sock hop and much more! Plenty of shopping can be found at the Silver Car Auction, Big Boy Toy Store, Hot August Nights Swap Meet. So much to do, so much to see, make your plans to visit Hot August Nights today!

WHEN? August 10 to August 16, 2011 (Leave the morning of August 10 (Wednesday), stay in a hotel (Oregon) overnight enroute, arrive in Reno in the evening on August 11. We will be in Reno August 11, 12.13, and 14. Leave Reno in the morning August 15 (Monday), overnight (Oregon) en route, arrive home in the evening on August 16.

WHERE ARE WE STAYING? Circus Circus Hotel

HOW? Bus transportation with International Tours, bus will also be used for side trips while we are in Reno.

HOW MANY PEOPLE? We can accommodate 46 people in all.

TOTAL COST FOR THE PACKAGE =

\$ 529.00 plus \$75 misc costs = \$604.00 Per person Double Occupancy

\$ 519.00 plus \$75 misc costs = \$594.00 Per person Triple Occupancy

\$ 659.00 plus \$75 misc costs = \$734.00 Per person Single Occupancy

Additional charges are for incidentals per person = \$75 per person

FOR INFORMATION AND TO BOOK, CONTACT RAY OR LINDA LAMB

604-857-5018 EMAIL lambsend@telus.net

To sign on for the tour, notify Ray or Linda Lamb as soon as possible. A Deposit of \$100.00 per person will be required when you book. Make your cheques payable to either Ray Lamb or Linda Lamb. Monies will be deposited in a special account.

The full cost of the tour must be paid by June 30, 2011.

- *** This tour is open to members of our CFV Vintage Car Club; if we do not have enough participants, we will open it up to others.
- ***Not all rooms are non-smoking and rooms are not assigned until we arrive at the hotel.
- *** It is very important for you to have medical coverage for travel to the United States. You must arrange for your own medical/travel insurance coverage or International Tours also offers travel insurance for those eligible. Valid passport required.

The Central Fraser Valley Chapter of the Vintage Car Club of Canada

2011

Club President Gordon Taylor

Vice President Rick Unger

Secretary Leroy Clingwall

Treasurer Millie Warren

Directors Ken Pasaluko Tom Weibe

Peter Ouimet Bob Ferenczi

George Copeland Terry Johnson

Earl Smith

Vintage Car Reporter Jack Woolard

Sunshine Person Jean Clingwall

Governor Ray Lamb

Computer Liaison Richard Heyman

Email address info@fraservalley.vccc.com

P.O. Box 542 Abbotsford, BC, V2S 6Z8

The Club meets on the first Wednesday each month at 7:30 PM in the Gallery Room, Ag-Rec. Building, 32470 Haida Drive, Abbotsford, BC

Visitors are welcome